FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to request the following data.

If any part of the data cannot be provided, please provide the rest and clearly mark which is not available and explain why.

In the financial year 2023/24 (ie. April 2023 to March 2024):
· Total number of main duty decisions
Answer: 540
· Total number of households found to be homeless but with no priority need
         148

· Of those where the household was found not in priority need, how many chose to have this decision reviewed?

· Of these, how many saw their decision overturned, and ultimately were found in priority need?

· Of those that sought a review, how many used third-party representation (eg. a lawyer or caseworker)
For the above 3 questions the data is not held in a reportable format. Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

It would be helpful if you were to provide any further notes which might be necessary to understand the context of the information provided.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
